From: RC

To: Kelly, Karina
Subject: FW: Memorandum from Wise Response for the Pre-hearing Conference for Plan Change 8
Date: Friday, 9 July 2021 3:05:32 pm

From: Dugald MacTavish <dugald.mactavish@zoho.com>

Sent: Friday, 9 July 2021 2:51 pm

To: ORC <ORC@justice.govt.nz>

Cc: Rennie, Hamish <Hamish.Rennie@lincoln.ac.nz>

Subject: Memorandum from Wise Response for the Pre-hearing Conference for Plan Change 8

Dear Daliah - The Court's minute of 21 April asks that all parties file a memorandum confirming that they will
attend the pre-hearing conference on Wed 14 July at 10am in Dunedin.

This is to confirm that | will represent Wise Response at that pre-hearing.

Wise Response have abstained from agreeing with one policy (Part C, Policy 7.D.9 "Good Farming") in
mediation because an informal change of mediation schedule meant that we were not present for the final
discussion and agreement. Wise Response had proposed a nitrogen input control provision be added to this
policy on day one, but reserved its position subject to outcomes from the discharge policy mediation on day
three. Agreement was reached with the parties present on day 5 rather than on a reserve day, as understood
would be the case.

The ORC and Wise Response disagree on the question of scope for addressing nitrogen in this plan change.

Wise Response has asked the ORC to circulate to all other parties to that mediation its email explaining the
rationale for its position and why it considers its within scope.

Yours sincerely, Dugald MacTavish (Secretary for Wise Response)

Dugald MacTavish, RD2, Palmerston, Otago 9482 Tel 034394824
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